
Dear Editor,

Thank you very much for your positive comments on our response. We are pleased to 
submit a revised version of the manuscript that includes addressing Bertrand Cluzet's 
technical corrections in his points 1 and 3.
We have also included a statement at the beginning of Section 3 as suggested, that warns
readers that are well versed in DA methods to consider skipping this section. We believe 
that with these minor modifications all comments are now addressed.

Kind regards,
The authors


